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Dear staff, parents and carers,  

Following staff reports of an unpleasant smell in the playground, a blockage was identified in 
the septic tank at Gundaroo Public School on Tuesday 2 April 2025. 

The student toilets were made inaccessible and temporary facilities were installed near the 
toilet block the following day. 

Following advice from an independent waste management expert, we will be installing a new 
septic wastewater treatment system during Term 2. 

This work will involve: 

• removing the current septic system including pipes, drains and absorption trench 

• digging a new absorption trench 

• installing new pipes, drains and a new system laying top soil and turf, after installation. 

A contractor will be appointed in the coming weeks following a tender process.  

Students will continue to use the alternative toilet facilities until the work is complete.  

What to expect 

Trenching and excavation will take place behind the student toilet block.  

The area will be partly fenced temporarily during construction. 

We will keep the community updated with the latest information, including any changes to 
school operations, after our contractor is appointed. We anticipate work will be complete in 
Term 3, weather and other conditions permitting. 

For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, please scan the QR code 
or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in your community. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our 
highest priority. 

If you have any questions, please contact us on 1300 482 651 or 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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